LAW OFFICES OF DEBRA EILAND, PC

December 2, 2021
via EDARP
Mr. John Green, Planner
El Paso Planning and Community Development
2880 International Circle
Colorado Springs, Colorado 80919

re: Meisman Home Trucking Site Development Plan, EA18159
Dear Mr. Green:

This is to confirm that no signage is proposed for the above referenced site
development plan. The Applicant, Gary Meisman, understands that a separate signage
permit application would be required in order to establish signage at a later time.
Sincerely,

b fitont

Debra Eiland, Esq.

cc:.  Mr. Gary Meisman
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